

**COMMUNITIES, HOUSING AND INFRASTRUCTURE
MOTIONS LIST – Updated 15 May 2017**

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committ ee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Motion of</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
1.	<p>Notice of Joint Motion by Councillors Boulton and Delaney</p> <p>“Instruct officers to provide a report to the next Enterprise, Strategic Planning and Infrastructure meeting including the financial implications on the most efficient way to progress pedestrian crossings and suitable bus laybys on the Hazlehead to Westhill Road, the A944 in the vicinity of the residential area by Kingswells Church and the Five Mile Garage”.</p>	13.03.14	<p>At its meeting on 28 October 2014, the CH&I Committee resolved:-</p> <p>that officers –</p> <p>(i) be instructed to carry out further investigations on implementing a layout for bus stops / laybys in both directions and a pedestrian crossing in the immediate vicinity of Kingswells Church A944 Hazlehead to Westhill Road;</p> <p>(ii) be instructed to carry out further investigations on implementing a layout for bus stops / laybys in both directions and a pedestrian crossing in the immediate vicinity of the Five Mile garage on the A944 Hazlehead to Westhill Road; and</p> <p>(iii) be instructed to enter negotiations with the intention of securing developer</p>		<p>At its meeting of 27 August 2015, the Committee resolved:-</p> <p>(i) to agree that any future development within this area should be conditioned to incorporate public transport facilities where feasible;</p> <p>(ii) to agree that due to the ongoing works at the Five Mile Garage in connection with the AWPR, along with the proposed expansion to the Prime Four development, no work should be carried out on introducing bus stops/laybys or pedestrian crossings on the A944 until such a time as the proposed expansion to the Prime Four development is agreed and after the AWPR becomes operational;</p> <p>(iii) to instruct officers to continue discussions with the developers in order to ensure that contributions are secured from future phases of the Prime Four</p>	Head of Public Infrastructure and Environment	August 2017	No

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
			contributions from future phases of Prime Four in order to deliver these necessary infrastructure improvements at no cost to Aberdeen City Council.	development to allow the necessary infrastructure improvements to be introduced at no cost to Aberdeen City Council; and (iv) to instruct officers to update the committee in 12 months' time. Due to the lack of new development in the area of the Prime 4 site there have been no developer's contributions to take this proposal forward at this time. A report is expected to come back in 12 months as by this time it is hoped development will have picked up in the area and the completion of the AWPR.			
2.	Notice of Motion by Cllr Reynolds "That Council requests officers to investigate options for and the installation of a cash machine within Marischal College, for use by staff and members of the public."	08.10.14 (Council)	<u>Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee</u> <u>28.10.14</u> to request that a report be prepared in relation to the motion.	This will be transferred to the Transformation Board to investigate	Head of Land and Property Assets	18.03.15	Yes

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
3.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Jennifer Stewart</u></p> <p>“To instruct officers to investigate the possibility of extending the remit of the Blue Badge Enforcement Officer to include Enforcement of misuse of residents and business parking permits and report back to the appropriate committee.”</p>	11.05.26	Council 11.05.16 to refer the motion to the Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee.	<p>At its meeting of 1 November 2016, the Committee resolved to bring forward a report to the May meeting of CH&I to provide an update on the project work currently being undertaken on new parking systems and to investigate whether as part of this project the possibility of extending the remit of the Blue Badge Enforcement Officer to include enforcement of the misuse of residents and business parking permits can be incorporated into this.</p> <p>Derek to update</p> <p>Report is on the agenda</p>	Head of Communities and Housing	24.05.17	No
4.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Stewart</u></p> <p>“To instruct the Director of Communities, Housing and Infrastructure to bring a report to the next meeting of Communities, Housing and Infrastructure, (i) on the need to publicise information regarding the Council Scheme for</p>			<p>At its meeting of 24 January 2017 the Committee agreed to the terms of the motion.</p> <p>Report is on the agenda</p>	Head of Communities and Housing	24.05.17	No

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Motion of</u> <u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
	making compensation claims against the Council relating to Council Housing Property so as to inform the public and key stakeholders as to the appropriate processes for this scheme, and (ii) on the need to publicise the Council housing tenants household insurance scheme to council house tenants.”						
5.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Stewart</u> To instruct the Director of, Communities, Housing and Infrastructure to bring a report to the next meeting of Communities, Housing and Infrastructure on the proposition that where there are unreasonable delays in Capital Programmes of Works attributed to the Contractor, that (i) Council tenants and other affected householders should receive an appropriate</p>			At its meeting of 24 January 2017 the Committee agreed to the terms of the motion reporting to Finance Policy Resources Committee in June.	Head of Communities and Housing	08.06.17	Yes-transfer to FP&R motions list

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/ Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
	payment payable by the contractor (to be provided for in the contract between the council and the contractor) to cover their reasonable losses and/or (ii) other methods of recompense should be made available. The report will also look at best practice adopted in this area by other Scottish local authorities						
6	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Finlayson</u></p> <p>To instruct the Interim Director of Communities, Housing and Infrastructure to arrange for the carrying out of a feasibility study on a safe route to school for all pupils attending the new Lochside Academy. The Interim Director should include in the options for either a pedestrian bridge over, or a pedestrian underpass under Wellington Road dual carriageway in the</p>	15.03.17	<p><u>Council 15.03.17</u> At its meeting of 15 March 2017, Council resolved to agree to the terms of the motion.</p>	Report expected November	Head of Planning and Sustainable Development	8.11.17	

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/ Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Motion of</u> <u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
	<p>vicinity of the A956 Wellington Road/ Souter Head Road roundabout. Once complete the findings of which should be presented to the Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee on 8th November 2017. This can be funded through a bid to the Bus Lane Enforcement Fund.</p> <p>It is essential to consider these options due to the fast moving very large volume of traffic, including HGVs, currently using Wellington Road which will substantially increase with the opening of the Aberdeen Western Peripheral Route vehicles serving the new Recycling Plant, the new Energy from Waste Plant and the new Harbour.”</p>						

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
7.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Ironside</u></p> <p>“That the Council instruct the Interim Director of Communities, Housing and Infrastructure, in consultation with the Chief Officer - Aberdeen City Health and Social Care Partnership, to investigate the possibility of co-ordinating a scheme where businesses in the city centre would make available their toilet facilities to disabled and older people with medical conditions, and to report to the Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee on 29 August 2017.”</p>	15.03.17	<p><u>Council 15.03.17</u> At its meeting of 15 March 2017, Council resolved to accept the terms of the motion.</p>	Report expected August	Head of Communities and Housing	29.08.17	

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
8.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Boulton</u></p> <p>“To instruct the Chief Executive to liaise formally with the AWPR/B-T funding partners to provide a report to the Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee before the end of 2017 in respect of the capacities of the junctions associated with the AWPR/B-T within the Aberdeen City boundary. This information is essential in determining if there are sufficient capacities for existing traffic and for future development within the Aberdeen City boundary”.</p>	15.03.17	<p><u>Council 15.03.17</u> At its meeting of 15 March 2017, Council resolved to accept the terms of the motion.</p>		Head of Planning and Sustainable Development	8.11.17	

<u>No.</u>	<u>Motion</u>	<u>Date of Council/Committee Meeting</u>	<u>Committee referred to / date/ decision of Committee</u>	<u>Action taken / Proposed Future Action</u>	<u>Responsible Head(s) of Service</u>	<u>Due Date</u>	<u>Is authority sought to remove motion from list?</u>
9.	<p><u>Motion by Councillor Boulton</u></p> <p>“Council acknowledges the value of the Deeside Way both as a core path and a wildlife corridor and instructs the Interim Director of Communities Housing and Infrastructure to provide a report to the next Communities, Housing and Infrastructure Committee on the Council setting a policy detailing parameters for access or otherwise to construction vehicles to facilitate development.”</p>	15.03.17	<p><u>Council 15.03.17</u> At its meeting of 15 March 2017, Council resolved to agree to the terms of the motion.</p>	Report is on the agenda	Head of Planning and Sustainable Development	24.05.17	